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Hello to all the children, families, staff and communities. 

We are already at the end of the school year 2018 and I am glad to say that 
we have had a very happy and enjoyable year in everything we have done. 
Like any other time we have been busy doing many activities. I am so 
thankful to all the parents for the help given to me when needed.   Well done 
to all the children and I ask the children to keep it rolling year after year. The 
children get better by the day in all the activities they do playing with each 
other and getting along well. Some new children are very shy when they start 
but with our care, and before we know it they adapt with the other children.  
This is a great achievement!  Parents are very happy to see the improvement 
in their children and have thanked me for our service. The children have 
been keeping with the weekly themes and it is wonderful to see their 
capabilities. 

We have 15 or more children using our service. The busiest days are now 
Tuesday and Thursday.    I have Sukwinder as my permanent assistant and I 
thank her and appreciate all the help she has given in our busy service.  The 
children have given us some feedback saying, “OSHC is awesome, beautiful 
food is provided, there are lots of good games to play and the teachers are 
nice”. The children always look out and help each other. Thank you children 
for the beautiful comments!  

Please I kindly ask all the parents to go online and enrol your children for the 
new school year 2019 as it has to be updated each year.  We also have to 
know the numbers of the children who will attend OSHC in 2019.  Thank you. 

As always if parents wish to have a chat with me about your child/ren 
learning, I am always available to do so. Parents are also more than welcome 
to get involved and bring in new ideas. If anyone has any queries, please do 
not hesitate to contact me via phone or visit me in the OSHC room. I would 
be more than happy to answer any questions you may have.  

I would like to conclude by wishing you all a very happy festive season 
keeping Christ in your hearts because Christmas is all about Christ!  May you 
all have a Blessed Holy Christmas and A Very Happy Healthy New Year.   Have 
a safe enjoyable holiday and we will see you in 2019. 

God bless all, 

Bernadette – Coordinator 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


